CONSTITUTION AND BY-LAWS, the revisions, and amendments thereof!

Nine years passed from the organization meeting in May, 1939, and the adoption of a written Constitution and By-Laws in January, 1948. Having knowledge of the minutes of the intervening meetings along with members accounts and personal experience, the central purpose was truly that stated in Article II. Reading it again after several revisions over the years, the desire to promote good feeling and to be of service to Ottawa University is heightened by its scope. The depth in which details were delineated resulted in an inflexibility which persisted, even magnified, necessitated changes from time to time.

In April, 1940, action to limit the term of any officer to one year was passed. In September, 1943, action to include in the membership all women of the University faculty was passed (mandating a new Club name -- changed again with writing the Constitution.) By custom, elected officers were president and secretary-treasurer. Chairmen of the Program Committee, the Courtesy Committee, the Calling Committee, and the Punch Bowl Committee (see separate item), were appointed.

The first revision came in 1954 when it was believed to be prudent to write in the guidelines for the new Scholarship program and a Special Meeting was called for this purpose and recommendations were adopted in May. At this time, annual dues -- Article III, Section 1 -- were raised to \$4.00. Article V regarding a Quorum was deleted.

The several changes which soon followed included expanding and defining membership qualifications. Article III became embarrassing and clumsy, and the next revision in 1960 dealt primarily with this issue and the duties of the Membership Committee (now established). A policy on hostess expenses was deleted from the Constitution, and Article V required that an annual budget be prepared and approved.

In 1963, Article II, Section 4, and Article IV, Section 2, (both in regard to the Scholarship program) were changed. At this same time the matter of equitable hostess expense again came to the fore, and a new method was to be tried for one year.

Then, in the spring of 1968 and complete revision was adopted.

In 1975, Article V on Scholarships in the By-Laws was revised and a new section designated the awards as "Marjorie Martin Scholarships." She had inspired the scholarships and promoted them with enthusiasm.

Martin Hall (Women's Residence Hall, 1948) was named for Andrew B. and Marjorie Martin in 1960 in recognition of their twenty-five years of dedicated service. Following Marjorie's death in 1979, a group of individual members commissioned her portrait as a companion to one of President Martin in Martin Hall, both by their son John.

In 1987, Article VI on Dissolution was inserted to insure the future of the Scholarship Funds.

Incidentally -- The action in September, 1978, to include the wives of University Trustees and to replace the word "dues" with "donations" seems to have been overlooked in the 1987 writing.

2R Estre

CONSTITUTION AND BY-LAWS, the revisions, and amendments thereof!

Nine years passed from the organization meeting in May, 1939, and the adoption of a written Constitution and By-Laws in January, 1948. Having knowledge of the minutes of the intervening meetings along with members accounts and personal experience, the central purpose was truly that stated in Article II. Reading it again after several revisions over the years, the desire to promote good feeling and to be of service to Ottawa University is heightened by its scope. The depth in which details were delineated resulted in an inflexibility which persisted, even magnified, necessitated changes from time to time.

In April, 1940, action to limit the term of any officer to one year was passed. In September, 1943, action to include in the membership all women of the University faculty was passed (mandating a new Club name -- changed again with writing the Constitution.) By custom, elected officers were president and secretary-treasurer. Chairmen of the Program Committee, the Courtesy Committee, the Calling Committee, and the Punch Bowl Committee (see separate item), were appointed.

The first revision came in 1954 when it was believed to be prudent to write in the guidelines for the new Scholarship program and a Special Meeting was called for this purpose and recommendations were adopted in May. At this time, annual dues -- Article III, Section 1 -- were raised to \$4.00. Article V regarding a Quorum was deleted.

The several changes which soon followed included expanding and defining membership qualifications. Article III became embarrassing and clumsy, and the next revision in 1960 dealt primarily with this issue and the duties of the Membership Committee (now established). A policy on hostess expenses was deleted from the Constitution, and Article V required that an annual budget be prepared and approved.

In 1963, Article II, Section 4, and Article IV, Section 2, (both in regard to the Scholarship program) were changed. At this same time the matter of equitable hostess expense again came to the fore, and a new method was to be tried for one year.

Then, in the spring of 1968 and complete revision was adopted.

In 1975, Article V on Scholarships in the By-Laws was revised. A new section designated the awards as "Marjorie Martin Scholarships." Mrs. Martin had promoted the scholarships with enthusiasm and insight. She was committed to the Club, to the faculty, and to all students.

Martin Hall (The Women's Residence Hall completed in 1948) was named for Andrew B. and Marjorie Martin in 1960 in recognition of their twenty-five years of dedicated service to OU. Following her death in 1979, their son John was commissioned to by a group of individual Club members to paint the portrait of Marjorie Martin which hangs in Martin Hall opposite that of President Martin, also by John.

In 1987, Article VI on Dissolution was inserted to insure the future of the Scholarship Funds.

1978 - Sept - Include Trustees wires and "donations" not dues.